TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 22nd April 2018 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES

Roger Holmes (Liskeard), Ebby Anstey (Restormel), Andrew Boaden (Saltash), Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven), Steve Daniel (Restormel), Alan Ranson (Truro Boppard), Jill Whitechurch (Launceston), Erica Brown (Truro Boppard)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Keith Shaw (Callington), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel), Yvonne Biles (St Germans), Jenny Daniel (St Germans), Toni Olsson (Restormel), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix), Stephanie Yates (Saltash), David Yates (Saltash), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Christine Marin (Torpoint)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Proposed as a true record by Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel) and seconded by June Thomas (Bodmin French). Accepted unanimously.
3. MATTERS ARISING

Lilian’s apologies had been omitted from the minutes. The secretary apologised and rectified the error.
4. CORRESPONDENCE
Most correspondence simply consisted of regular internal emails. 
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Many people had been involved with the lottery. Sue thanked for everyone’s input, particularly Lilian. Not many associations had had Easter travels, except for Bodmin and Truro who had had a successful immersion in Morlaix. Sue wished everyone a successful year with their activities.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT
Current Account at HSBC
Balance carried forward 14th April

£3,635.30

Income and expenditure since 21st January 2018


Expenditure
Lottery
A.G.M. meal refund

£17.50

Hall hire – Jan 2018                       £12.00

Total                                

£29.50
Income                               

£0.00


                              


£0.00
Decrease in bank Account since January 21st 2018        £29.50


At the January meeting it was agreed, by a unanimous vote, to give the Associations a ‘holiday’ from annual payments for the Public Liability Insurance. According to Keith’s calculations the excess paid by associations is £48 which equates to a two-year ‘holiday’ after this year, with £6 left over. This may be swallowed up with inflation on renewals.

The next payment would be due by the end of October 2020.
7. NEW DATA PROTECTION LEGISLATION
Full and lengthy discussion was had on the parameters of the new legislation. It was felt that an example of good practice should be shared; Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix) had spent considerable time in researching the requirements of the new legislation in respect of twinning and agreed to share the documentation she had prepared. She would forward the paperwork to Rick who would then forward it (via BCC!) to member associations in time for associations to discuss within their own membership before the deadline.









ACTION: Margaret George and Rick Lumley

8. PUBLIC LIABILITY INSURANCE FEEDBACK

Discussion ensued to clarify the difference between various types of insurance (eg personal insurance, travel insurance, health insurance, public liability insurance etc). Sue stressed the importance of ensuring that all members were amply covered. Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) underlined the possible impact that Brexit might have on health and travel insurance post 2019. It was suggested that this should be put on a future agenda to inform member associations.

If associations are “buying in” services, it was strongly recommended that they should be asked for a copy of their public liability insurance.

9. DATE OF BOULES COMPETITION
Following on from information on the date of the Gorsedth, the date for the 2018 Boules Competition will be Sunday 17th June. It was confirmed that it will be held in Seaton. 
Jenny Daniel explained that a degree of maintenance of the piste had been required. Grants had been received from both parish councils in the area, but any further financial assistance would be appreciated. Proposed that this year’s raffle profit should be donated to St Germans “Piste Restoration Fund” - proposed Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel) and seconded by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth). Agreed unanimously.

10. AGM 2018

A provisional booking for the Penventon Hotel had been made for 18th November. Sue asked for any suggestions for speakers. Christine Martin (Torpoint) offered to research speakers.








ACTION: Christine Martin (and everyone else!)
11. AOB
Sue thanked those associations who had help seek out prizes. Lottery tickets had been ordered from the printers and would be available next week and posted to Lilian who would then forward them to associations.
Toni Olsson suggested it might be useful to give a mini-talk on each of the associations. It was proposed by Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix) and seconded by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth) that this should take place in the second morning slot at the AGM. Passed unanimously.

Associations are invited to bring a small display of their twin town to this year’s AGM.

12. DoNM:
9th September 

General Meeting, Lostwithiel
18th November

AGM, Penventon Hotel
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